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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  1ST JUNE 2023.
PRESENT: Carole Craig, Anne Farrow, Dorothy Wilson, Bill Varney, Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Michael Leeland, Jan Goodall, Mitia Aranda.
APOLOGIES: Ian Kinsey, John Mitchell.
1 GUEST
Mitia Aranda is currently working at Dundee University on a research project to produce a development plan for high quality, inclusive and sustainable blue space infrastructure for disabled people in Scotland. Blue spaces are places where water is a predominant feature. To produce the development plan, he wants firstly to examine the present use of blue spaces made by those with disabilities, mapping their locations and noting the quality, benefits and barriers associated with them. From this he will make an assessment of their inclusivity and sustainability to enable him to produce the development plan. It is now widely accepted that there are great health benefits to be obtained by spending time and exercising outdoors and the project is funded by the Scottish government.  
Mitia is a qualified architect and previously the main focus of his work was around building access, and what he found was that when a building is made accessible its uses develop to include those with disabilities. It is hoped the same will happen with blue spaces.
Everybody at the presentation was appreciative of what Mitia is doing and talked about how much they enjoyed being in blue spaces, where they liked to go and what they liked to do. They offered to help Mitia in any way they could.
2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes or the meeting held on 4th May 2023 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 2.2). Ramps. Sandy said that Graham Angus suggested we buy our second ramp directly from the manufacturer.  Sandy and Carole will organise getting the ramp most suitable for our needs.

3.2 (Re Minute 2.3). Storage of mobility scooters. Unfortunately, Ian was unable to attend today’s meeting. Anne said that Dorothy had sent a link to the ‘Places for Everyone’ website which provides information about placing a bid for funding from them. ‘Places for Everyone’ is funded by Transport Scotland.
3.3 (Re Minute 2.4) Taxis in Dundee. We invited Lisa Archibald, Dundee Council to come to one of our meetings. She replied saying she was unable to attend any of our monthly meetings because they clash with Licensing Committee and Licensing Board meetings which she must attend. However, she suggests she could be free from 3pm if one month we held our meeting then. The group agreed to do this. Anne will liaise with Lisa.
3.4 (Re Minute 4.14). Radio1 Big Weekend. Carole said that the event was well organised and was a big success. It appeared that good provision was made for those with disabilities.  However, she saw on television that there was a lot of litter around and she wondered if that had caused wheelchair users problems. It was suggested that Anne contact the organisers to ask if they had obtained any feedback from disabled people who had attended the event.
3.5 (Re Minute 5.1). Low Emission Zones and Blue Badges Webinar. Bill attended. He said Glasgow was already operating its low emission zone policies and Dundee will start next June. Blue badge holders can request an exemption and they can register their personal blue badge.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy had nothing more to report.
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.3 DVVA Learning, Development and Networking Updates.
5.4 LNER newsletter.
5.5 On 3/5/23 from Disability Equality Scotland inviting us to a webinar ‘Low Emission Zones and Blue Badges’ on 24th May 2023.
5.6 On 4/5/23 from Inclusion Scotland sending info re low emission zones and link to check if your car meets the standard required to enter the zones.
5.7 On 4/5/23 from Inclusion Scotland sending invitation to Respect Me's Anti-bullying Webinar 24 May.
5.8 On 4/5/23 from DVVA sending info and suggestions for Volunteers week 1st to 7th June, and for the Volunteer Fair they are organising on 1st June.
5.9 On 6/5/23 from CILPK, Access Group in Perth, inviting members of Dundee Access Group to their Disability Champion Training.
5.10 On 9/5/23 from Dorothy Wilson sending info re the Urban ReLeaf stakeholder workshop on 24th May.
5.11 On 11/5/23 from Lisa Archibald, Dundee Council saying she was unable to attend any of our Dundee Access Group meetings because they clash with Licensing Committee and Licensing Board meetings which she must attend. However, she suggests she could be free from 3pm if one month we held our meeting then.
5.12 On 11/5/23 from DVVA sending invitation to a Dundee Employability Workshop on 24th May.
5.13 On 17/5/23 from Ross Craig forwarding an email he had received from Councillor McHugh saying that she had a constituent who was concerned about the lack of dropped kerbs across the city, and  she wanted to know if the constituent could raise this matter at one of our Access Group meetings. Anne replied saying that she was welcome to attend our meetings and that she (Anne) would ensure that this matter would be drawn to the attention the appropriate people in Dundee Council at our next meeting of Dundee Access Group.
5.14 On 22/5/23 from Patrick Nyamurundira, Scotrail, offering to attend one of our Access Group meetings as ScotRail is looking to engage with disabled people’s organisations to better understand how it can improve services for disabled people.
Anne suggested we invite him to one of our meetings.
5.15 On 22/5/23 from Inclusion Scotland informing us that the Economy and Fair Work committee is looking at how the Royal Mail service is currently delivering for businesses and communities, particularly in rural communities and at the impact the proposed service reforms and recent industrial actions is having. They are calling for views on the matter.
5.16 On 24/5/23 from Stuart Fordyce, DVVA wanting to make our Access Group members aware of the relaunch of the Technology Enabled Care project hosted by Dundee Volunteer and Voluntary Action.  
Anne suggested we have him come to one of our meetings.
6 AOB

6.1 Carole said she had a phone call from Darren Thomson, Leisure and Culture Dundee, who is keen to promote the leisure and culture venues in Dundee to  people with disabilities. Carole has agreed that she and Hannah will help in their publicity and Bill will consult with his clients.
6.2 Michael said that our website had been hacked but is now fixed. If anyone notices a problem in future, please tell Michael. 
6.3 Carole said that we had been unable to arrange anything for the Volunteers Fair or for Volunteers week because we did not get enough warning. However, we should be aware that a similar event is likely to happen again next year, and it would be good if someone from our Access Group was prepared to take on the job of organising for it.

7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on Thursday 7th September 2023.
      web: www.dundeeaccessgroup.co.uk         e-mail: dundeeaccessgroup.org@hotmail.co.uk
